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27 August 2013
Our Ref:
CD/CPR/Councillors & MPs
Anna Soubry MP
Constituency Office - Broxtowe
Barton House
61 High Road
Chilwell
Nottingham

NG9 4AJ
Dear Anna,
 
NET Phase Two - Additional information on various issues 
 
I refer to your request at the meeting with Councillor Collins on the 13 August for additional information on a variety of issues set out in a note to the meeting.  I also refer to your letter dated 14 August to Councillor Collins. 
 
My comments below provide a response to the issue raised or an update on current progress. They are set out as listed in your note:
 
1. FAP for High Road/Chilwell Road – A meeting has been sought with Pentagon Group. As agreed, consideration has been given by the City and County Councils regarding altering the financial cap and, separately, the potential to establish an additional exceptional hardship regime. 
2. Lower Road/Fletcher Road CPO issues – Contact has been made with one of the affected residents, and we have agreed to support discussions with potential lenders. We are also trying to contact the other affected resident. I can confirm we have prioritised the confirmation of the extent of permanent land take and hopefully this will be available in a few weeks. The legal process to conclude the land transfer will then take approximately 3 months. 
3. Traffic management arrangements - Inevitably, given the constrained road network in Beeston and the necessity to restrict some traffic movements to enable tram construction, including widespread utility diversion work, some disruption has occurred as a result of the works. It is considered however that the various temporary traffic arrangements put in place have minimised negative impacts and allowed traffic to access and egress Beeston Town Centre without continual unnecessary traffic delays. In addition the road widening works completed at various junctions on Queen’s Road have helped traffic to move between Nottingham and the Long Eaton direction. Although there were initially problems whilst these improvement works were being constructed and commissioned, this impact has been removed now that two lanes are in place. There is currently some evidence of morning peak period congestion inbound towards Nottingham in the vicinity of Dovecote Lane Park which, although potentially being made worse by traffic diverting to avoid tram works, may also reflect the more general constraints of the road network in this area and its capacity to deal with traffic demand along this corridor. The County Council’s Highway team have confirmed that they will continue to monitor traffic as tram works progress and where possible ensure congestion is minimised.   
                   
i)  
 
· The CPO process regarding Neville Sadler Court requires Nottingham City Council and Housing 21 to either reach a financial settlement for the transfer of land (including the extent of the site to be transferred) or for the matter to be determined at a Lands Tribunal. Although discussions between the parties have commenced an outcome is not expected to be reached in the near future. Until a settlement has been achieved it will not be possible to establish the long term options for the site. 
· Disturbance payments can be made to reimburse costs arising from a CPO. Examples include the replacement of sheds/garages, removal costs etc. As land take and physical impact on property is limited on Lower Road/Fletcher Road, significant disturbance payment is unlikely. So far no disturbance allowance payments have been made to Lower Road/Fletcher Road residents. It is however of note that, on leaving Neville Sadler Court residents were automatically, under the land compensation procedure, entitled to a home loss payment of £4,700. This may be the source of the rumour. 
· Residents are now receiving a fortnightly project update newsletter from Taylor Woodrow Alstom (TWA). They are also being informed, on a frequent basis, regarding any changes to parking or noise/dust issues. 
· Council Tax reduction – A request for a temporary Council Tax reduction would be determined by the Government’s Valuation Office Agency (VOA). Further advice is therefore being sought from the VOA.    
· I have raised this matter with Tramlink, the tram concessionaire, who are responsible for setting tram fares and for marketing arrangements. I await a response. 
· This is not something we are aware of but would be willing to help provide information to support residents in dealing with penalty charge notices.     

 
ii) 
 
· Where new fencing is required on the boundary of the new tramway the height is typically up to 2m. At no stage during the planning or development of the project, including at the public inquiry, was a commitment given to increasing fence heights above 2m. It was however recognised that in some cases additional tree planting (either in gardens or within the tramway corridor) may be appropriate, particularly if space is available and level differences arise. Some final tramway design details (including boundary fencing and landscaping) require sign off from Broxtowe BC as planning authority. If Broxtowe BC were to consider that a fence higher than 2m was necessary in some locations as a condition of Planning Authority sign off then TWA, who are responsible for securing all Planning Consents, would need to deal with such a requirement. 
· Representatives of Holkam Avenue are part of the Local Liaison Group. Representatives of Lime Grove Avenue or Brookland Avenue could also be added on request. 
· I am aware that for two Holkham Avenue properties further land is now required. This further land is however part of land which residents were informed could be required (but which was not initially taken in order to minimise the initial impact on properties).      
 
iii)
 
· Six week work schedules which affect highways, footpaths, etc or have potential for environmental impact, such as noise and dust, are provided to all Local Liaison Group members and are posted on the project website. In addition more detailed information is now being provided to affected residents/businesses in some specific locations, in particular on Chilwell Road and also at Lower Road/Fletcher Road. In addition, individual requests for additional works or programme information are regularly dealt with by email, telephone hotline or by the TWA site liaison officers. 
· TWA has been reminded that specific access arrangements for affected businesses/residents should not be altered/removed without prior notice. 

 
iv)  
· I understand this matter remains with the County Council.
I will provide a further update on outstanding issues when we meet on the 16 September.
 
Yours sincerely                    
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Chris Deas
NET Phase Two Project Director
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